File_

THE COLLEGE WEEK

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College community.

March 25, 1952

Vol. XXII, No. 3

SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

Thursday 9:00 p.m. Barn #1

Sex Education Lecture-Discussion Series The Human Reproductive Systems: their anatomy and physiology. Mr. Woodworth

Saturday 7:35 p.m. Theatre

Movie, "Chaplin Festibal B"

Monday 8:30 p.m. Barn #1

Sex Education Lecture-Discussion Series

Fertility and Pregnancy: the physiclogical conditions and consequences of
conception. Dr. Hager

FROM THE BENNINGTON COUNTY FORUM

Mr. Burkhardt will address the Bennington County Forum on democracy in Germany in the Bennington High School auditorium on Tuesday, March 25th, at 8:00 p.m.

FROM THE LIBRARY

Missing from the Library

Dewey - Intelligence in the Modern World Klee - Pedagogical Sketchbook. Stephen - English Utilitarians, Vol. 1

FROM THE SECRETARY FOR PERFORMING ARTS

The Girls Chorus will meet this term as usual on Wednesday afternoons between 2:00 and 4:00 p.m. in the Carriage Barn.

The Bennington Community Chorus will begin rehearsals on Wednesday, March 26th, at 7:45 p.m. in the Carriage Barn.

The Community is invited to attend the weekly Music Seminars held on Tuesdays at 5:00 p.m. in the Carriage Barn.

FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

Reminder to Students

All College automobile permits expire on April 1st. Any student who has a car at College this term must renew her College Permit on or before that date. Blanks are available in the Student Personnel Office.

Notice to All Students and Faculty

Any student planning to DROP and/or ENTER a course after Tuesday, March 25th, must secure an Application for Change of Program blank in the Student Personnel Office. No changes are permitted after this date for the rest of the term if this is not done.

FROM THE PLACEMENT OFFICE

Camp Counselor Jobs

We have been asked to recommend candidates for several camp counselor positions. May of them require experience but some do not. One of the camp counselors will be at Bennington on Wednesday afternoon, March 26th, to interview candidates. She needs people in such activities as dramatics, land sports, waterfront, nature, crafts, painting and ceramics. Anyone interested, please see Miss Funnell before Wednesday noon.

MARINE RECRUITERS HERE

Lt. Patricia Maas and Sgt. White of the U.S. Marine Corp will be on Campus this evening, Tuesday, March 25th, and Wednesday morning, March 26th, to tell about opportunities for college trained women in the Services.

DRAMA SEMINARS

The following schedule of meetings is submitted for the benefit of those students and Faculty who are not directly involved with Drama work, but who might be interested in attending the Seminars conducted as part of the upper division Theatre Production Course. All meetings will be held in the Carriage Barn Lounge on Fridays from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. The theme of the discussions is to be modern experimentation and its application in the Theatre.

March 28th - The experimental process and its scientific origin. Mr. Oliver, guest instructor.

April 4th - Discussion of naturalism and realism. Drama Faculty.

April 11th - Expressionism in art.
Mr. Shapiro, guest instructor.

April 18th - "Family Reunion" and T.S. Eliot. Mr. Nemerov, guest instructor*.

May 2nd - Trends of the physical theatre. Mr. Sherman.

May 16th - Evolution of modern dance.
Mr. Bales, guest instructor. Mr.
Belitt, guest instructor.

May 23rd - Directorial Approaches.
Mr. Alvin.

May 30th - Forms of symbolism. Mr. Fowlie, guest instructor.

June 6th - Art and Theatre. Mr. Dorner, guest instructor.

June 13th - The political play. Mr. Holabird.

*Tentative.

PETERBOROUGH PLAYHOUSE

Any student who is interested in studying as an apprentice at Peterborough Playhouse, Peterborough, New Hampshire, for this summer, is requested to speak with Mr. Alvin sometime during this week.

WATER COLOR EXHIBIT

Mr. Arthur K. D. Healy is exhibiting some of his water colors at Bennington College in the Commons Art Gallery from March 29th through April 5th.

WATER COLOR EXHIBIT, Continued

Mr. Healy is Associate Professor of Fine Arts at Middlebury College. He is a graduate of the Fountainebleau School of Fine Arts, and practiced architecture before coming to Middlebury in 1942. He has exhibited water color paintings in group shows at the Macbeth and Whitney Galleries in New York City; has also exhibited in Philadelphia, Washington, Chicago World's Fair, Brooklyn, Cleveland, San Francisco and in Florida. He was awarded the Zabriskie prize, American Water Color Society in 1936, and the Stockbridge Water Color prize in 1936, 1937 and 1938.

CHILDREN'S DANCE CLASSES TO RESUME

The Spring semester of children and young people's dance classes taught by Suzanne Kaplan will commence on Saturday, March 29th, in the Carriage Barn and continue weekly through June 21st. Open classes will be held on May 3rd and June 21st to which parents and friends are invited. The first of these will show the regular class work and the second will consist largely of the student's creative projects.

The pre-school and kindergarten class meets from 9:30 until 10:30 a.m.; the grade school group from 10:00 until 11:30 a.m.; and the high school students from 12:00 Noon until 1:00 p.m.

This is the third semester of the dance classes, which concentrate on the free style of modern dance with emphasis on rhythmic training, and with elements of ballet suitable to children. Children may be registered at the Carriage Barn on the first morning of the term.

FULLER BRUSH COMPANY REPRESENTATIVE

George Holt is now representative for the Fuller Brush Company and can take orders for any of their products, including Debutanta Cosmetics made by Daggett & Ramsdell and distributed by Fuller. Current catalogues will be left at the Switchboard for the convenience of anyone wishing to consult them. No soliciting will be done. Should you wish to place an order, list the articles requir-

FULLER BRUSH CO. REPRESENTATIVE, Cont'd.

ed with their prices and catalog numbers, print your name clearly and place in Box #50. Orders are sent in to the Company every Saturday night for delivery on the following Saturday. All sales are strictly C.O.D. No merchandise may be ordered which may be obtained at the Cooperative Store.

NOTICE FROM THE STORE BOARD

Elections. Elections for new members to the Store Board will take place at the end of the Spring Term. The Board will retain its same members until that time.

Licenses for Students. It was decided that our policy would be that any student who wishes to sell any commodity on Campus will have to make a formal request to the Store Board to do so. Licenses will have to be renewed each term.

License for Sandwich Concession. The Board will license the sandwich concession on the grounds that theirs will be a cooperative concern. The price and quality of sandwiches sold are matters with which the Community will deal by informing the members of the Store Board if they have any criticism.

Auditor's Report. It was thought that the Student body should be informed of the Auditor's Report; it would seem that few of them realize what the function of the Store is in the Community, or what it means to be a member of it. There was a suggestion that we use the Bulletin Board to post notices, periodically, to keep the students informed of Store Board activities and decisions which affect them.

There is a loss of \$50.44 this term (ending Summer, 1951) therefore no dividends will be paid for last term, but all the stock is paid for. There is a prospect of a profit next term. We discussed the possibility of paying rebates on cigarettes bought over the counter. The sale of coffee is going well; there is little work involved in this venture, so it can be considered a success.

FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

Exhibits:

Tues., Mar. 25 - Talcoff, shoes.
Wed., Mar. 26 - Mrs. Vail, yarns and
sportswear.

Thurs., Mar. 27 - Milton Hefling, leather bags and belts.

Subscribe to Consumers Union Reports for \$3.50

You save \$1.50 on a year's subscription by subscribing through the Cooperative Store at the group rates (for five or more subscriptions entered at the same time.) All money should be in by April 1st.

FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

As we mentioned last week, contagious diseases are prevalent. Please come to us with your symptoms.

MOVIES

General Stark Theatre, Bennington, Vt.

Tuesday-Wednesday-Thursday - "The Belle of New York" with Fred Astaire, Vera Ellen and Marjorie Main.

Friday-Saturday - "This Woman is Dangerous" with Joan Crawford, Dennis Morgan and David Brian.